SBWGA-18 General Meeting Meeting Minutes - October 12, 2021

The meeting was called to order at 12:38 PM by President Carol Bidwell. There were about 60 members present. Mike Roddy, Director of Golf and Jane Chanik, Head Prowere guests.

Hearing no corrections or additions, the minutes from the September General Meeting and the September Treasurer's Reports were approved as posted.

- Christine Smith talked about the 2022 Membership Application which is available on the bulletin board and on our website. She asked the membership to legibly write their information on the form to ensure that the Handbook would contain correct information
- 2. Carol announced that there will be a new division for the Club Championship the Legends Division for those players 80 and older by the end of the calendar year. This is in addition to the Club Championship and Senior Club Championship for players 72-79 by the end of the calendar year.
- 3. Carol thanked the Nominating Committee of Sally Drennen, Kay McCollom and Mary Floerke for their efforts. The membership may nominate other members by written notice to the President and with agreement that the person being nominated is willing to serve in that position. See Article VII, paragraph E of our By-Laws. The nominees for the 2022 SBWGA-18 Board are:
 - Ann Stonecipher President
 - Nancy Sartor Vice President
 - Jo Ann Ellison Secretary
 - Patty Mawe Treasurer
 - Francie Entz Tuesday Play Day Chair
 - Lisa Graff Special Tournament Chair
 - Sandi Chester Handicap Chair
 - Deanna McCann Membership Chair

Their bios are posted on the bulletin and website

4. Lee Ann McClelland, our Southern District Women's Golf Association (SDWGA) representative announced that "del Sud", the second home-played event for all our members who signed up for SDWGA will be on the November Ace Day. The 30 members who joined don't need to do anything except play golf that day to be eligible to win. The final SDWGA tournament is a pairs tournament that will be played at San Ignacio in Green Valley on November 15-16. She noted that the second day conflicts with the first day of our Solheim Cup. Lee Ann reminded us that it only costs \$10 to join SDWGA on our membership application and for that fee members play 2 home events (Telegraph and del Sud) and they can sign up to play 3 outside tournament during the year.

- 5. Kathy Minx reminded members to sign up on the sheet on the bulletin board for the next Kachina event to be played at Sewailo on November 8th.
- 6. Ann Chatham thanked the members for their generous donations to the YOTO food drive. She's posted a photo of all the food that she and Geri Sandilands were able to purchase with the money. Socktober, YOTO's annual drive to collect socks has begun. Members can put men's and women's socks in the box outside the ladies rest room.
- 7. Nancy Sartor wasn't able to attend the meeting but she'll be sending out details about the upcoming Solheim Cup team competition shortly.
- 8. Lisa Graff, our Catalina Cup captain and also the overall Catalina Cup League captain, talked about this inter club competition. These are more competitive match play events played at different courses in the area. There's a sign up sheet for those members interested in playing.
- 9. Mike Roddy explained the changes that will be made during the summer of 2022 to SaddleBrooke holes 6 and 7. Schematics showing the changes are in the Pro Shop. Mike anticipates that #6 will be closed and #7 will be played as a par 3 with a temporary green during construction. The changes should improve the playability of the greens on both holes. Changes will also be made to the practice tee area to level the build up. Jane Chanik talked about other changes including a canopy over the teaching area along with cameras to be used for lessons and equipment to aid in club fitting. Jane also talked about upcoming events: a Halloween couples event with a costume contest; 100 holes that she and Molly will be playing to raise money for Folds of Honor; a raffle and an 18 and 9 hole Folds of Honor tournament to be played on Veterans Day. Jane is hoping to raise in excess of \$16,000 for this worthy cause.
- 10. There was no new business so the meeting was adjourned at 1:17 PM.

Respectfully submitted
Carol Bidwell